Dr. Don Carlos Peete, Argyle Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peete:

Of course you have received the letter from Dr. Canuteson regarding Ralph Miller. I want you to know that Ralph is getting along well and is happy under the conditions. I called on him Saturday morning to deliver an Easter basket from Mrs. Webster and Mrs. Hulteen, and he seemed in good spirits.

His only concern was that he should be able to finish his Master's degree this summer, and he needed work to help him out. I promised him that I would give him the work, and he is quite happy. His girl, Jean, is very apt to get a job with FredEllsworth, and I believe everything is moving along in nice shape for both of them, with the exception of this setback.

Personally, I think the boy has not been well for quite some time, and although I could not diagnose his case before the Colorado and Rice games, I believe that he was suffering from some low grade inflammation or some irritation. He did not act well and I think it was quite fortunate that he went over to the hospital for diathermy treatment and they were fortunate to catch this pneumonia in its incipient stage.

Please give my kindest regards to your good wife and your family. We are hoping to be able to have a visit with you some time soon.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education & Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.